& Public Notice

PUBLIC UTILITIES
COMMISSION ISSUED: MAY 27, 2025

BELIZE

NOTICE OF PROPOSED MODIFICATION OF LICENCE

TO: Belize Electricity Limited, a company duly incorporated under the Laws of Belize with
registered office situated at 2 %2 Miles Philip Goldson Highway, Belize City, Belize, (the
"Licensee").

The Public Utilities Commission (The "Commission"), HEREBY GIVES YOU NOTICE pursuant
to Section 21 of the Electricity Act, Chapter 221 of the Substantive Laws of Belize, R.E. 2020 (the
“Act”), of its intentions to modify Paragraph 3, Part I of the Licence issued on July 1, 2000 under
Section 14 of the Act.

1. PROPOSED MODIFICATION OF LICENCE

The Commission proposes to modify Paragraph 3 of Part I of the Licence to allow for the Extension
of the Licence for a further period not exceeding one (1) year or until such time as the Commission
has considered and issued a new licence, whichever comes first.

The Commission proposes to delete Paragraph 3 of Part I of the Licence and replace it with the
following condition:

“3. This licence shall come into force on July I, 2025 and, unless revoked in accordance
with the provisions of Part 11 below, shall continue in force for a period not exceeding one
year or until such time as the Commission has issued new licence(s), whichever is earlier.”

2 REASONS FOR PROPOSED MODIFICATION

The existing Licence terminates on June 30, 2025 and the Commission is yet to receive the
Licensee’s application for the required new licence(s). Due to time constraints, the Licensee will
be unable to comply with the timeline stipulated in the Electricity Licensing and Consent

Regulations, 2024 and the Commission will be unable to consider such application prior to June
30, 2025.

3 REPRESENTATION OR OBJECTION WITH RESPECT TO THE PROPOSED
MODIFICATION

Persons likely to be affected by the proposed modification are invited to submit written
representation or objections on or before 5:00 p.m. on June 25, 2025. All representations and
objections should be delivered by email to the Commission’s email address at info@puc.bz.

Dated this 27 day of ,2025.

E. MOLINA]
Chairperson, Public Utilities Commission



